
Cayuga County Industrial Development Agency 

Special Meeting 

Cayuga County Chamber of Commerce 

2 State Street 

Auburn, NY 

November 5th, 2018 4:00pm 

  

Mr. Lockwood called the meeting to order at 4:03pm, noting that a quorum was present.  

ROLL CALL: 

Present: Ray Lockwood, Paul Lattimore, Ben Vitale, Herb Marshall, John Latanyshyn, Andrew 

Rindfleisch  

Others Present: Tracy Verrier, Samantha Frugé, Maureen Reister (CEDA), Rachel Hendricks 

(Cayuga Veterinary Services) 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS: 

PROJECT AUTHORIZING RESOLUTION: 1532 Clark Street Road, LLC – Cayuga Veterinary 

Services Project:  

Ms. Verrier introduced Rachel Hendricks from Cayuga Veterinary Services to the Board and 

recounted that the project was seeking a Sales & Use and a Mortgage Recording tax exemption.  

Ms. Hendricks stated that the project overall had remained the same except a few materials had 

changed due to tariff costs. She added that the project was taking longer than expected due to 

merging the lots and getting the site approval as well as mitigating asbestos and demolition of the 

prior residence on one of the merged lots. She explained that the contractor expected that they 

could begin construction this winter because it was non-weight bearing pole-structure. She added 

that they were waiting on the bank and IDA approval to begin.  

Mr. Marshall asked why they were constructing a pole-structure? Ms. Hendricks explained that 

the construction of a brick and mortar building was cost prohibitive as well as the cost of 

expanding their current facility to suit.  

Ms. Verrier reviewed the benefit analysis, explaining the total Sales & Use benefit was around 

$40,000 and Mortgage Recording benefit was around $7,500. She added that 11 new jobs would 

be created over 3 years. She explained that the total benefit was under $100,000, therefore, the 

Board could approve without a public hearing.  

Mr. Lockwood asked how many were currently employed? Ms. Hendricks stated they had a 

current staff of 17, and would expand to 28 over 3 years. She explained that Dr. Ottosen planned 

to cut his hours back and retire within the next 5 years, allowing them to hire an additional vet. 

She added they would hire additional kennel help which would not require college education.  

Mr. Marshall motioned to approve the Authorizing Resolution, seconded by Mr. Rindfleisch. A 

roll call vote was taken and recorded as follows: 

 

 

 



 NAME Yes Nay Absent Abstain 

BEN VITALE X      

JOHN LATANYSHYN X      

PAUL LATTIMORE X      

RAYMOND LOCKWOOD X       

HERB MARSHALL X       

ANDREW RINDFLEISCH X      

GINA SPENO    X   

 

All members present voted in favor, the motion carried.   

Motion to adjourn made at 4:23 by Mr. Marshall, seconded by Mr. Latanyshyn. All present voted 

in favor, the motion passed. 

  

Respectfully submitted, 

Samantha Frugé 

  

Next regularly scheduled meeting: Tuesday, November 20th, 2018 at 4:00pm 




















